
FALL S.E.C. MEETING
OCTOBER 4, 2013

Grayling Michigan

 The meeting was called to order by President Pat Michalski at 6:37pm
The Invocation was delivered by Chaplain Sue Christe.

The Salute to the Colors was led by Sgt-at-Arms Martha Popour.

Roll Call of Officers:  All Officers were in attendance with the exception of Personnel Chairman Janice Marie Hapner (excused), Aleda Lutz VA Representative Marcella Schmidt (absent), Jacobetti Home Rep. Judy Smith (excused), District III President Jackie Bain (absent) and District VII President Lois Carlson, (excused).

Minutes of the Pre-Convention/Convention/Post Convention:

**Motion Peggy Liss/2nd Kathy Biela to dispense with the reading of the minutes and go into corrections and/or additions.  CARRIED

Correction to the Minutes:  Mary Leach was at the membership meeting at convention but it was not listed in the minutes.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Gloria Hall

Gloria turned in her activity report.  She went over the budget with the expenses and balances in each account.  Gloria reported the IRS filing is completed and she will be meeting the accountant next week to sign the papers and send them in.

The August allotments were sent to the Hospital Reps at the end of July.  The next allotments will be going out in November.  The Reps never asked for a double allotment for Christmas but there are not enough funds available even if they had asked.  This led to a long discussion of the double allotment.  It is stated this is only given if it is asked for.  This has been done for the past several years, but memberships are slow coming in and this is where the money comes from for the Reps.

Gloria also reported we have a CD coming due in October but she will let it roll over for another 2 years.  
Faye Richardson Green asked about the financial statement that has been requested by the AMVETS.  Gloria stated they were given the same statement that we all received which has all the totals of all accounts.

**Motion Harriet Biela/2nd Bert Lema:  If money is available, extra money is sent to the Hospital Reps in November.  CARRIED

**Motion Maureen Jackson/2nd Harriet Biela to accept the Treasurer’s report subject to audit.  CARRIED
We had a special guest who has joined us today – Past Department President Betty Thomas.  Betty was President in 1965-66.
Officers Reports:

President:  Pat has not done a lot of traveling yet.  She attended the audit at the Secretary’s home, went to National Convention in Reno and attended #121’s Anniversary Party.  
Pat asked about the AMVET audit of our books and was told by Aaron Rickets that the AMVETS review our books once a year but they do not audit them. (???) Treasurer Gloria stated they were audited by the AMVETS in February.

Pat stated she was excited about the website.  There have been some problems but they will be addressed at the seminar tomorrow.  She had put a survey on the website and asked for responses.  She only received 9 – and 2 were not from Auxiliary members.  

1st Vice President Allison turned in her activity report.  She mailed out local rosters to each Auxiliary with a request that they be reviewed for errors.  She has received 3 back.  

Membership dues will be increased from National on January 1st.  The annual dues will increase by $3 and the life membership will increase by $25.

Allison had the first drawing on her Membership Contest on Sept. 30th.  The drawing was for $100 and there was no winner.  The name of Connie Bloem from Aux. #23 was drawn but her membership dues had not been sent in.  As of 9/30 we have had 442 dues paid.

Allison went to the Secretary’s house and together they spent 8 hours tearing apart membership cards and dividing them.  She recommends each Dept. 1st Vice be prepared to do this when membership cards are received from National.

2nd Vice President: Faye Richardson-Green turned in her activity report.  She thanked Allison for the invitation to visit #4064 for their Poker Run and Child Welfare.  She also thanked Doreen Pierce for the invitation to #121’s 60th anniversary event.
Faye attended National Convention and went to ‘lots of meetings’.  

We had a great tour of Penrickton.  There were 18 Auxiliary/AMVETS & Sons of AMVETS on the tour.  There is a story about it on the web.

Secretary: Nancy had no report – so the President read the activity report she turned in.  (Nancy was very busy and forgot about her activity report until she was getting packed to leave for Fall Conference – so it wasn’t exactly detailed!)
3rd Vice President: Rosemary Perdue reported she went to National Convention.  She has also set up the Paws tour for Nov. 8th at 11am.  The National 3rd Vice President, Evelyn McElvin will be there.

Treasurer Gloria Hall – nothing additional to report.  

Parliamentarian Mary Leach turned in her activity report.  She called all the Officers to see if they read their instructions and/or if they had any questions.  Right now, Mary is checking over the by-laws and instructions and will be updating them.

Chaplain Sue Christe reported she went on the Penrickton tour.

Sgt-at-Arms Martha Popour turned in her activity report.  She asked that activity reports be turned in 15 minutes prior to the meeting.  It was difficult getting the reports together.  The Secretary is to bring 4 folders to the SEC for the Sgt-at-Arms to put the activity report in.  The meeting already started before the folders were turned over.    The Secretary apologized because she had them but forgot to turn them over until someone came over and asked for them.  She questioned why the Sgt-at-Arms couldn’t bring her own folders to the meeting then she wouldn’t have to wait.  The Secretary will provide the Sgt-at-Arms with enough folders for the year.
Americanism Bert Lema turned in her activity report.  They had a very productive Americanism meeting earlier in the day.  New pins are available for sale.  They are $3 each.  The budget for the coming year is $5,200.  Raffle tickets will be available in the Spring and the drawing will be at convention.

There were National winners from Michigan this year.  2nd grade 1st place from #23,  4th grade 2nd place from District I, 6th grade 2nd place from #1957 and 8th grade 1st place from district II.
The Americanism Contest information is due to Bert by April 1st.  The theme is “What the American Flag Means to Me.”

Bert received a thank you from Selfridge for our donation at convention.


Hospital Harriet Biela reminded us that nursing homes must be medically staffed 24/7 to be considered on the hospital report.  St Judes is the National Hospital project.  3 Reps. and/or Deps. have their revalidations in:  Pat Krzesowik, Ann Schmidt and Harriet Biela.

Scholarship Kathy Schultz turned in her activity report.  She was having problems in the U.P. with the website and has been working to get it resolved.  It seems to be working now.

Kathy put in a plea for donations to scholarship so we can give scholarships to our students at the Dept. Convention next June.

She also has four packets of memorial cards with her.  That is all there are right now.  The Secretary will order more and get them to her.

NEC Woman Maureen Jackson turned in her activity report.  She attended the Post SEC and the National Convention which is a great learning experience.  She also went to Penrickton and was impressed with all the new things there (yard, bus, etc.).  
The money and signatures for the Patrons page for the last National convention was returned by the post office.  The envelope & check were damaged.

**Motion Kathy Biela/2nd Faye Richardson-Green to apply the money toward next year’s National Patrons Page.  CARRIED

Youth certificates were mailed to Maureen.  The Youths were from Aux. #23 and #57 but all the certificates say #57.

The following certificates or thank you cards were given:

Scholarship - #57, #1988, Dept. of MI, #121 - #126

Child Welfare - #121, Dept. of MI, #9, #1988, #57, #126, #114, #4064

Community Service – Dept. of MI, #9, #23, #126, #120, #121, #1988

??? (did not state for what service) Dept. of MI, #121, #126, #269, #1988.

(NOTE from Secretary: if any Auxiliaries were not mentioned who did receive wards, my apologies – I was writing as fast as I could)

PRO/Historian Sharon Colley stated this year will be the 6th time she has done books as the PRO.  All went to national with the exception of last year’s (Peggy’s).  While getting it ready to send, Sharon spilled fabric tack all over the cover and some of the pages.  She had to redo the cover and put it all back together.  The book was brought to this SEC (although there are still a couple more pages to get done) and Sharon presented it to “the incredible shrinking lady” (Peggy).  Sharon also stated her computer is not working so she needs items sent to her.

Jr. AMVETS Neva Colley turned in her activity report.  She sent information to Aux. #1985 and #122.  She worked with Yvette and #57 now has all their paperwork turned in and we now have 2 Jr. units in Michigan.  

Mary Leach turned in #1988’s Jr. Charter to Neva.

Ways & Means Harriet Altherr turned in her activity report.  She was sick for over a month so got a little behind.  She would like ‘outdoor prizes’ for her Dept. raffle.  1st place table & chairs patio set, 2nd place outdoor canopy, 3rd place $50.
**Motion Harriet Altherr/2nd Peggy Liss to approve raffle prizes.

This weekend Harriet has the Chinese auction, $1 auction, quarter auction, gas card drawings and mystery prizes.

Honors & Awards Peggy Liss discussed the Marilyn Boring Community Service Award.  It is missing.  It was won by #1988 in 2011 and has not been seen since.  Diana Lammott reported the Aux. looked for it but cannot find it.  The plaque will have to be redone and #1988 offered to pay for it.
Kathy Biela will be taking over the Kathy Mobus Child Welfare Award.  She submitted the criteria for the award.

**Motion Peggy Liss/2nd Diana Lammott to approve the criteria.  CARRIED

Nancy Middleton will be taking over the Becky Smith Child Welfare Award.  She submitted the criteria for the award.

**Motion Peggy Liss/2nd Allison Aldrich to approve.  After a discussion about one of the items in the criteria, Nancy removed one of the requirements.  Motion was CARRIED with the amendment.

(NOTE:  The complete criteria will be printed in the convention digest which will be available in March).

Peggy stated we still need a PDP to pick up the PRO/Historian Scrapbook award.

Fall Conference Chairman Kathy Biela stated she went to National Convention.  She gave a summary of tomorrow’s session classes.  She also thanked Peggy Liss, Norma Duran and Kathy Schultz for working the Friday night registration.

Personnel Chairman Janice Marie Hapner was excused but she had sent in her activity report.

Convention Chairman Dori Burton turned in her activity report.  Next year’s convention will be on June 26th through the 29th at the Crowne Plaza in Grand Rapids. The address is 5700 East 28th St, SE, Grand Rapids MI 49546.  The phone 
number for reservations is 616/957-1770.  The room rate for the convention is $94.  The Spring SEC will be held at the Crown Plaza on February 15.  This will also be the Dept. Commander’s Testimonial (at the same hotel).  The room rate for the event in February is $89 per night.  Dori explained the difference in rates:  $94 is the summer rate and $89 is the winter rate.

Dori ask for approval of Sharon Colley as Attendance Prize Chairman.

**Motion Dori Burton/2nd Peggy Liss to approve Sharon as Attendance Prize Chairman.  CARRIED.

Higgins Lake Lodge Representative Diana Lammott turned in her activity report.  She thanked Post #9 for their donation to the lodge.  The AMVETS received a grant from Home Depot for outside work at the lodge.  Over 100 Home Depot volunteers came to the lodge and built a dock, boat rack, play yard, fence, etc.

Diana missed the last meeting at the Lodge because she was not informed there was a meeting.
Hospital Reps:

Aleda Lutz Rep Marcella Schmidt was absent although she did sent her activity report to the Secretary.  She has $218.06 in Savings and $485.05 in checking.

Ann Arbor VA Rep. Pat Krzesowik turned in her activity report.  She has $377.52 in her account.  Pat had her annual review in September.

Battle Creek VA Rep Clarice Poisson turned in her report.  She stated they have been having bi-weekly functions and it is getting expensive.  They have held bingos, ice cream socials, hot dog cookouts, etc.  Right now there is $5 in the savings account and $4.08 in checking.
Diana Lammott (Deputy) reported on the July picnic.  There were 15 volunteers and the picnic was wonderful.  They received $900 donations for food and $800 donations for prizes.

John Dingell VA Rep Harriet Biela turned in her activity report.  They will hold a Country Store event in October and a New Year’s Party at 2pm on Dec. 27th.  Harriet has $360.90 in her account.

President Pat announced Harriet had been honored at National Convention as the National VAVS Member of the Year!!!!!!

Grand Rapids Home for Veterans Rep Sharon Colley turned in her activity report.  Sharon reported the Home seems to be doing away with a lot of our volunteer time.  The Star Tree is done by the City of Grand Rapids Employees who take all the individual stars.  The only stars left are for the units.  We no longer do the Vegas Night and they closed Kozy Korners in the evening.  Sharon talked to them at the Home and questioned if they want volunteers any longer.  (Yes they do!)  Sharon will start going to Kozy Korners one day a week in the afternoon.
There is $20.22 in her checking account.

Jacobetti Home Rep. Judy Smith (excused) turned in her activity report.  She has a balance of $246.38 in her account.

Diana Lammott announced #1988 has an outreach program on a trial basis.  Veterans come to the Post and Doctors are they to examine them.

District Presidents

District I Rose Solak had no recommendations.  She turned in her activity report and introduced the guests from District I – Barb Bateman from #171 and Norman Duran from #9.  Rose also announced Maureen Jackson will be seeking the office of National chaplain.

District II Carol Pickett stated it was an honor to be a member of the SEC.  She introduced the District II guests:  PDP Doreen Pierce, PDP Pat Whitcher and Linda Elsey, all from #121 and Lenore Uhl from #115.
Carol had several questions:

#1 When are the by-laws due.  (Parliamentarian stated this will be listed in Dec. on 

      the website)

#2  Can they make a new member wait 1 year before allowing her to become a life            

       member?  (Parliamentarian stated No.  the National Constitution says you can’t 

       make them wait.)
#3  Post #121 feels all names should be read at the Convention Memorial Service        

       and would like this to be a recommendation to the AMVET Chaplain.

Carol announce Peggy Liss from #22 will be running for NEC.

**Motion Kathy Biela/2nd Rose Solak to support Maureen Jackson for National Chaplain and Peggy Liss for NEC Woman.  CARRIED

District III – absent

District V – Leora Williamson turned in her activity report.  She marched in the 4th of July parade, helped at the GRHV carnival and Battle Creek picnic, worked a fundraiser for Wounded Warriors and made her official visit to Aux. #126.

District VI – Mary Leach announced their District meeting would be on Sunday at Higgins Lake Post #13.  President Pat will make her official visit.

District VII – Lois Carlson was excused but she sent in her activity report which was read by Scholarship Officer Kathy Schultz (from District VII).
Old Business
#1  President Pat presented a thank you card to #1988 from National for their donation of $1,087.42 to PAWS.  The Dept. of Michigan, Aux. #57, #120, #121 and #126 also received cards.
#2  The committee that was approved at the Post SEC to come up with ideas for fundraising met today.  Maureen Jackson has booked 2 Texas Holdems (Nov. 22 -25 and Dec. 12-15).  

Other projects suggested were:
· “Cash Blast” raffle.  20 $5 tickets would be sent to each Auxiliary.  The cash prize for the raffle would be $100.

· Community Savings Card.  This would be getting area business’s to offer discounts and sell cards to the community.  The cost would be $29 and the cards would sell for $39 – which would give a profit of $10 for each cards sold.
· Yearbook.  This was done in the past and ads were sold to put in a yearbook for the 2013-14 membership year.

· There was also a discussion on a project benefitted a local Post.  Someone donated a truck, had veterans sign their names all over and then sold tickets for $20 each to win the truck.  The local Post earned over $20,000.  
**Motion Peggy Liss/2nd Harried Biela to recommend the “Cash Blast” and the yearbook.  CARRIED

**Motion Peggy Liss/2nd Diana Lammott to hold the Texas Holdem in November and December.  CARRIED.

**Motion Nancy Middleton/2nd Dori Burton Maureen Jackson will be the Chairman of the “Cash Blast” project and the first drawing will be at the Spring SEC.  CARRIED

**Motion Diana Lammott/2nd Faye Richardson-Green that Nancy Middleton print the yearbook.  CARRIED

#3  Doreen Pierce asked about the shirts we normally have.  Mary Leach said “No, her Auxiliary is not going to do them this year”.

#4  Treasurer Gloria Hall brought up a bill that was given to her by AMVET Exec. Director Carol Hebert from the Kewadin Hotel for a projector & screen and audio (3 mikes) for 2 days  and the joint meeting.  The bill was for $235.

**Motion Faye Richardson-Green/2nd Diana Lammott to approve payment after it is determined if we are responsible.  CARRIED

#5  Clarice Poisson brought up the Hospital audit at convention.  There is a problem every year with one of the audits.  These minutes will not go into detail at this time, but President Pat will look into the problem and see what can be done.
New Business

#1  There was a discussion on the program offered by American Life Insurance for Veterans.  It was discussed to have a representative come to the Spring SEC to talk about the Auxiliary benefitting from this free program.

#2  National President Linda McGriff has Veterans Diabetes Research as her National Project.
#3  Linda McNees from Aux. #126 suffered a stroke today.  No word on how she is doing.

#4  PDC Jack Shoop’s Mom passed away.

#5  PDP Betty Thomas donated $100 to the Dept. Scholarship program in memory of her husband.

#6  Faye Richardson-Green suggested our Liaison take to the AMVETS our need for more communication between the groups.

#7  There was a discussion about members who do not have computers and have no access to the Auxiliary website.   Barb Bateman, #171, complained that she offered to pay for bulletins, but was told “No”.   (explanation:  because of the website, there are no bulletins any more).   Some of the computerless members have family or friends copy the website or go to the library once every week or two to look it up.  

#8  Parliamentarian Mary Leach brought up the National Parliamentarian would not sign our by-laws until we took out the section that stated the Parliamentarian has a vote.    Mary suggested we put it in our Standing Rules.

**Motion Clarice Poisson/2nd Martha Popour that we add a #30 to our Standing Rules which would read:  The Department Parliamentarian shall have all the rights and privileges as other Department Officers.  CARRIED

Other changes that need to be made to the Standing Rules:

     9 is an automatic deletion (refers to mailing bulletins)

    10 will become #9 and the following an “A” was proposed:
      A.  The Scholarship Officer shall obtain the dollar amount in the Scholarship Fund from the Department Treasurer.  The judging committee shall use as much of these funds as possible when granting the scholarship awards as these funds are donated every year by the Local Auxiliaries to be used during the same year.  

**Motion Mary Leach/2nd Peggy Liss to approve the change.  CARRIED

    13 change to read:
Service Officers must notify the Local Auxiliary Officer regarding the postal or e-mail date if the report is late.   When the deadline date falls on a Sunday or holiday, the next business day will apply for the post office date. 
**Motion Mary Leach/2nd Peggy Liss to approve the change.  CARRIED

A New #29 was proposed:
    29.  The Scholarship Officer shall notify the Department Secretary when her supply of memorial cards are getting low so the Secretary can order more.  The Secretary shall determine the selling price of the cards based on the cost and number of cards purchased.  The Scholarship Officer shall advise the members of the cost on the Auxiliary website.
**Motion Mary Leach/2nd Maureen Jackson to approve the change.  CARRIED

Announcements:

The President is still waiting for Official visit invitations from District I, District III and District VII.
Reminder about the Higgins Lake Weekend 10/25 through 10/27.  It is $33 a night.
The Spring SEC is February 15th.  The Commanders Testimonial is that evening.

The President’s Testimonial is April 12th.

Department Convention is June 26-29, 2014.

#1988 has a Chili Cook-off.  (Did not get a date)

Ways & Means has Auxiliary (green) manuals for sale.  This is a manual full of information on numerous Auxiliary subjects.

#57 has their 3rd Annual PAWS Auction on Nov. 2 at 6pm.  There is a $10 entry fee.  They also have a spaghetti dinner on Dec. 7th for Toys for Tots at a cost of $6.

The All Officers Meeting following this meeting has been cancelled.

Parliamentarian Mary Leach passed out retyped General Instructions from the Officers Manual.  Please look them over and if there are any questions, we can discuss it at the Spring SEC when changes are voted on.

**Motion Maureen Jackson/2nd Clarice Poisson to adjourn the meeting.  CARRIED
Closing Prayer by Chaplain Sue Christe.

Flag Retired by Sgt-at-Arms Martha Popour

The meeting was adjourned at 9:42pm.

Respectfully submitted

Nancy Middleton

Secretary

Minutes completed 10/27/2013

Approved/corrected by Parliamentarian 10/27

Approved/corrected by President 10/28/13
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